
	
  
	
  
	
  

	
  
	
  
	
  

The Greenville Police Department’s Use of Force policy 
(4.3.2) states “the Greenville Police Department does not 
authorize the use of neck restraints or similar weaponless 
control techniques as a routine response to resistance 
aggression (RRA). Annual in-service RRA training will 
include the progression of force to include verbal, physical, 
non-lethal, and lethal.” 
 
Chokeholds and strangleholds are not a part of the State of 
North Carolina Subject Control and Arrest Techniques 
(SCAT) training. 


